Incident Command Meeting
4/10/20 at 11:00 am

In attendance via Zoom: Commissioner David DeVoy and Hunter Taylor, Debra Shackett, Mike
MacFadzen, Lori Sharp, Shelley Richardson, Keith Gray, Judy McGrath, Andrew Livernais, Mike Moyer
and Jamie Ellsworth

Restorative Justice-Mike MacFadzen reported that work from home working effectively. 90% clients
participating with most still working.

Finance- Accounting Manager Lori Sharp stated she has been looking at budget to actual and asking
questions about some of the department revenue and expense lines.

Sheriff-Sheriff Moyer received a call from Laconia Police Chief and there was a discussion about security
at the State school property. Security detail will be offered to local law enforcement, then state police
and final national guard. Commissioner DeVoy is concerned that once people are brought here, they
will not take the voluntary ride back to their community.

County Attorney Livernois was on a call with AG’s office and they gave guidance with emergency orders
being put into place. He stated RSA 141-c does give HHS authority to quarantine order with various
options depending on cooperability of individual. Commissioner DeVoy is concerned about the written
action plan on how they are going to do handle the property. He stated he would not be opposed if it
was to take care of our own Belknap County residents. Another concern is the current state of LRGH. If
people are transported to up here and get so sick, they require hospitalization then that will take away
from our own citizens. Commissioner DeVoy stated he will recommend the training site for military in
Pembroke as an alternative to Laconia. '

Corrections-Superintendent Keith Gray reviewed the inmate statistics. There was a discussion about a
recent booking and the ability for them to be released. He stated they have not cases of Covid-19 in the
inmate population or staff.

Nursing Home-Nursing Home Administrator Shelley Richardson stated there are no positive tests and no
pending tests. She spoke of the donations of various masks they have received and food donations for
the staff. Nursing Home Administrator Richardson has put a letter out to staff looking for volunteers if
they do have a resident test positive. The question was asked if the Governor can order us to take
residents and if we must take a positive patient from the hospital. County Attorney Livernois stated he
did not know and advised to follow normal rules for not taking a resident.

Registry of Deeds-Register of Deeds Judy McGrath stated she has one staff working remotely. The 1°
quarter finished strong but not sure moving forward how it will be. The effects of Covid19 will be seen
in 3 and 4" quarters.

Commissioner Taylor has composed a letter from the Board to the Governor. Commissioner DeVoy
would like it to say that we wouldn’t mind facility if it was taking care of our own citizens and LRGH
overflow.



Commissioner Taylor stated he is very pleased with the way the County staff is operating. Very
fortunate to the have the leadership that we have. Commissioner DeVoy feels the same way. County
Administrator Shackett will keep Commissioner Waring updated.

spectfully submijtted,

Jarhie Eltsworth
Administrative Assistant



